City of Auburn Planning Board

Tuesday, May 1, 2012 6:30 pm, Memorial City Hall
Present: Sam Giangreco, Sheli Graney, Crystal Cosentino, Chris DeProspero, Frank Reginelli 
Absent: Anthony Bartolotta, Anne McCarthy
Staff: Stephen Selvek, Planning and Community Development Program Manager; Brian Hicks, Code Enforcement Officer; Greg Gilfus, APD
Agenda Items: 8-10 James St./26 Orchard St./92 Clark St., 188 Grant Ave
The Chair calls the meeting to order. The Pledge of allegiance is recited. Roll is called.
Agenda Item 1: Application for Major Site Plan Review for the construction of a two (2) 3-family homes located at 8-10 James Street and 26 Orchard Street and construction of a mixed use building with a residential unit and community room located at 92 Clark Street in association with the S.E. Payne Cornerstone Project. Applicant: Housing Visions Consultants

Chair asks Staff for recap.

Steve Selvek – this project has been before the Board two or three times. The public has been given the opportunity to speak. There is one correction to be made for the record: 9 – 11 James St. will be rehabbed and 1 Orchard St. will be demolished as stated but 1 Orchard St. will not be annexed to 9 – 11 James St. Instead another two-unit dwelling will be built on the same space. It is still an overall net decrease in units from 40 to 35. With that said Staff recommends approval of the site plan as presented. The environmental review is complete and a variance for 92 Clark St. has been granted.

Chair asks the Board for comments. There are none.

Chair asks for a motion to approve the site plan as presented. So moved by Sheli Graney, seconded by Chris DeProspero. All members vote approval with Crystal Cosentino abstaining. Motion carried.
Agenda Item 2: Application for Major Site Plan Review for the construction of a new 20,571 SF automotive dealership on a 5.11 acre parcel together with associated site improvements including the demolition of the existing buildings located at 188 Grant Avenue. Applicant: Nelson Associates and Fox Toyota Subaru

Chair invites the owner or agent to speak.
Paul Billings, Project Architect representing Fox Toyota Subaru – there has been a transfer of lands between Fox and the school district which allowed Fox to expand within the City. The need for improvement has been apparent for many years. The building is very close to the road. An update has been required by the main office. There was a choice between renovating the existing building or building new and it was decided to build new. The existing building will remain in use until the new building is completed then the existing building will be demolished and made into a parking lot.  The property consists of about five acres.  There are 366 parking spaces mandated by Fox. There is green buffer around the property. The green behind will be a retention area. The building is prototype for the business. Signage is per mandate. There will be a decrease in curb cuts from three to one with that curb cut being decreased from sixty feet to thirty. The other two curb cuts will be closed. There will be necessary lighting for safety using shielded downlights. A lighting plan will be submitted. Lighting is directional and concentrated. There will be no spillage. Tried to maintain the character of the land as much as possible. Curbing will be replaced or repaired where needed, new sidewalks installed and additional landscaping installed.
Chair invites the public for comments. There are none. Chair closes the public hearing.

Chair invites the Board for comments. There are none.

Chair asks Staff for comments.

Steve Selvek – action tonight will consist of the Board declaring itself lead agency for SEQR in a coordinated review with DOT concerning the right-of-way and DEC concerning the SPDES permit. A more detailed look will be taken in-house to address any concerns that arise and obtain more information as needed. The Board is asked to accept lead agency status. SEQR review will continue at the next meeting along with any other issues that may arise. Site plan may also be approved if all conditions are met. The proposed use is allowed in the area. All setbacks have been met. This is what Grant Ave was meant for.

Chair asks for a motion to accept lead agency status. So moved by Frank Reginelli, seconded by Crystal Cosentino. All members vote approval. Motion carried.

Other Matters
Steve Selvek – a special meeting is required for SEQR review for 102 N. Lewis St. once the thirty day comment period for involved agencies has passed. We are still waiting for comments from the DEC which will be forwarded to the Board once received. SEQR needs to be completed so we may move to the Site Plan. The two proposed dates are Wednesday May 16, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. or Monday May 21, 2012 at 5:00 p.m. *General discussion by the Board* The meeting will be May 21, 2012 at 5:00 p.m.
Next regularly scheduled meeting is June 5, 2012 at 6:30 p.m.  
Motion to adjourn by Frank Reginelli, seconded by Sheli Graney. All members vote approval. Meeting adjourned.

